
 

Carlo�s Sports Bar and Ruby Tuesday�s in Wilkes-Barre are offering 
WB/S Penguins Booster Club members 10% off their food check and the 
Black Rock Brewing Company offers 15% off (drinks excluded)  Carlo�s 
is at 247 Carey Ave. Ruby Tuesdays is located on Kidder Street in Wilkes-
Barre and the Black Rock Brewing company is located on Coal Street, 
across from Odyssey Fitness Center. 

Support your Booster Club by advertising on 
the newsletter cover 
This space for rent. 

Contact Ed for information 

Click here to go to Newsletter
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Thursday Sept 11, 2003 

7:30 p.m. 
Victoria Inn & Suites, Pittston 

Formerly Best Inns 

President�s Thoughts 
   As the end of August turns into September, there�s a feeling 

of  hockey season everywhere. With the announcement of this 
season�s schedule and Fan Fest the fever is slowly building. The 
unveiling of the anniversary jerseys and just seeing all my old 
hockey friends gets me thinking hockey. I'd like to thank 
everyone who volunteered to work at the table at Fan Fest. I'm 
sorry there was no mention of it in the newsletter but at the time 
of the June newsletter there still wasn't a date set. Next year I will 
try to find out when the fest will be and have it in the newsletter 
If anyone else would like to work the table or just see old friends 
we would know. I only made it there Friday before I headed 
south to Hershey for the best fog broomball tournament and 
park experience in some time. More about that is in Jason and 
Rick's article about the tournament. I still don't know what 
Nicole is writing about our adventures in the park the next day 
and I don't know if I want to read it.  

    Next up before the season starts is the annual Booster Club 
Convention, this year�s taking place in Syracuse. It's always nice to 
see our friends from around the A.H.L. and start talking hockey. 
I'm hoping the only time the lights go out is when the sun comes 
up. Syracuse Booster Club president Kathy and everyone from 
Syracuse will surely throw a great party. Maybe they may even 
make more than our record 986 Jell-o shots that we made for All-
Star weekend here three years ago. Also there will be a few trips 
to Coleman's Irish Bar, recently rated by USA Today as the 
second best Irish bar in the U.S.  With a Wednesday arrival I 
should be there in time for a snack after a round of golf.   

 I was at the Penguin Island for the late summer cleanup. I 
guess it not just my yard where the weeds are growing 
everywhere. The handful of us made a big improvement before 
everyone starts down the ramps for the season. If you�re heading 
in on the south ramp check out the sign posted designating it the 
Booster Club�s island. More work is going to be needed before 
the Penguin is in a more appropriate environment of snow and 

Pres Thoughts continued on page 6

Jerry Lewis Telethon 
By Ed Drozdowski

The club is answering phones again at this year�s Jerry 
Lewis Labor Day Telethon. This is the fourth year we will be 
doing so. The time we have been given is from 12:30 to 6:30 
p.m. on Monday Sept. 1. The location is the Steamtown Mall in 
Scranton. The only qualification you need to have is to be able 
to answer the phone and listen. I think everyone can do that. If 
you�re interested in getting involved call Ed at 283-9522. If you 
can just answer the phone for a few a hours it would help. 

Members 
Adult 442 
Kids 124 
Total 566 

 
Guest:  

TBA 
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Calendar of Events: 

Sep 1 MDA Telethon 

Sep 11 Meeting 

Sep 15 Exhibition game: PPens vs Wash 

Sep 27 Exhibition game vs Syracuse 

Oct 3 Exhibition game vs Hershey 

Oct 8 Fifth season opener vs Norfolk 

Oct 9 October Meeting 

Oct 26 Meet the Players Banquet 

Nov 13 November Meeting 

Dec 11 December Meeting 

Jan 15 January Meeting 

Feb 12 February Meeting 

March 11 March Meeting 

April 8 April Meeting 

The Tip of the Iceberg is the official newsletter of the Wilkes-
Barre/Scranton Penguins Booster Club and is published for web 
and mail distribution 11 times a year. There is no July newsletter. 
Articles for the October issue must be in prior to September 20. 
E-mail stories and news to WBSPBCNews@hotmail.com 

Wilkes-Barre/Scranton Penguins 

Booster Club 

www.wbspenguinsboosterclub.com 

Board of Directors 

2003 � 2004 

Phone: 570-602-6332 

President Ed Drozdowski 

Vice-President Day Williams 

Recording Secretary Michael Novakoski 

Treasurer Anne Novakoski 

Corresponding 

Secretary 

Immediate Past 

President 

Debbie Charnichko 

 

Chip Hanuscik 

Membership Director Karen Harrison 

Newsletter Director 

email newsletter items to: 

Mail newsletter items to: 

 

Proofreaders: 

Barry Erick 

WBSPBCNews@hotmail.com 

28 Ridge Street 

Dallas, PA  18612 

Gina & Tom Thackara 

 

    Members At Large Karen Burke 

Russell Weller 

Basil Lynch 

Trips Chip Hanuscik / Karen Burke 

Volunteers Day & Patti Williams 

WBSPENSBCVOLS@aol.com 

�Drop The Puck, Pinhead!!� 
by Lance LaRondelle

e-mail: LanceLaRondelle@hotmail.com 

 I sat down to write this column on Monday, August 11.  The 
subject was to be a review of  �The Miracle On Ice� and details of 
my homage to the 1980 Olympic Museum in Lake Placid this 
summer.  When I turned on the computer my default page was 
showing me a news headline I could not believe.  It informed me 
that the coach of the Miracle had just been killed in an automobile 
accident.  I�m sure you all share in the sadness that I feel that we 
won�t be seeing this coaching �Icon� around our beloved Pens� rink 
anymore.  Hopefully, you can understand how this news has taken 
the wind out of my sails regarding the intended column.  I will 
encourage you to go to Lake Placid and go to the Olympic Arena 
and the Museum there.  Walk into the 1980 rink and reflect on the 
history of what took place there.  It was truly one of the greatest 
sports moments of all time.  Sadly, we have lost one of the greatest 
innovators that our sport has ever had. 
-Ed. note: The first thing I thought when we visited the rink a few years ago 

was that it is such a tiny place for such a huge event. Thinking of the Miracle 
on Ice brought a lump to our throats then, it would bring a tear to our eyes 

now. Do visit. It�s one way to pay respects to hockey�s lost friend. 

Blade Shavings: Here are some tidbits I�ve picked up about 
this year�s crop of Zebras.  Two more referees will be joining the 
NHL�s Officiating Staff for the coming season.  Gord Dwyer who 
worked in the CHL and Steve Kozari from the WHL both signed 
minor league contracts which means they will primarily work in the 
AHL.  The NHL has promoted linesman Ryan Galloway from a 
trainee to full-time contract.  

Galloway, 31, is a native of Winnipeg, Manitoba and worked 22 
NHL games during the 2002-2003 season, which was his first in the 
league.  Also, the NHL has promoted referees Craig Spada, Ian 
Walsh, and Jay Sharrers to full-time status.   Spada, 31, is a native of 
Welland, Ontario and was hired after working the 2001 OHL 
Championship Series. He also holds his Level VI with Hockey 
Canada and is active in the development of young officials in the 
OHA.   Walsh, 31, is a native of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania and was 
hired in 1999. He is still active in USA Hockey at various clinics and 
development camps.   Sharrers, 36, is a native of New Westminster, 
British Columbia and was hired as a linesman in 1990. After 
working the Stanley Cup Finals in 1999 and 2000, he became a 
referee. 

 
Booster Club members had expressed a desire for a column that 

provides a discussion of some of the �finer points� of the rules of 

our beloved game.  Thus, we had the birth of �Drop The Puck, 

Pinhead�.   We try to explain some of the more obscure or 

uncommon situations that have occurred in our games, answer 

questions, or discuss subjects members e-mail to me at 

LanceLaRondelle@hotmail.com.   We may even be able to gain 

some insight into just what those zebras out there are doing!  

Hey! You never know! 
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"WE WANT YOU"  
Volunteers are needed for various projects throughout 

the year.  Right now, we are concentrating on game day 
events/giveaways. We have a sign-up book at all the games 
and meetings for game events.  Please take time to look it 
over and get involved!  We need anywhere from 8-24 willing 
volunteers to man the doors to give out papers and 
giveaways.    Requirements: 

1. Must have a ticket for that game  

2. Be able to arrive 1/2 hour prior to the GATES 
OPENING to set up at the turnstile--we have 
jackets to wear so your jersey won't get dirty  

3. You will be in your seat for the drop of the 
puck!  

4. Must be willing to have FUN and enjoy the 
crowd! 

Please remember when renewing or signing up, PLEASE 
review all your information with the membership director, 
especially your email! I'm starting a new list for volunteers, 
along with notification of events to everyone, so if your 
email is not current, you won't receive any notices! 

Any questions or concerns, please talk to us personally or 
email at WBSPENSBCVOLS@AOL.COM 

Thanks and LET'S GO PENS! 

Patti & Day Williams Volunteer Coordinators 

 
 
 
September Birthdays 

 01 Ted Naugle  

 02 Barbara Graaf, Cheryl O'Brien, Cheryl O'Brien 

 03 Tammy Koonrad  

 04 George Graboske, Walter Machcinski, Joseph V. 
Steve  

 05 Ruth A. Albrecht, Edward Harry, Debbie Slusarik 

 07 Patrick Trently, Shelby Rinaldi  

 08 Janelle Williams  

 09 Stanley Zigmont Jr., Lori Jones, Jeffrey M. Zero II, 
Neil Strebig  

 10 Allan F. Bubeck III  

 12 Susan Gurka, Lisa Broody  

 13 Edith Graziano  

 14 Tom Armstrong, Nancy Frostbutter, Kristin 
Holland, Kristin Connolly  

 15 Sara Rome, Dalton Kramer  

 17 Tina Szczech  

 18 Art Daley, Jenn Lahey  

 19 Deborah Charnichko, Denise Ann Wagner, Kenyatta 
Holley, Diane Werts  

 20 Chip Hanuscik 

 21 Douglas Trumbower, Laurie Richmond 

 22 Andrea Graboske 

24 Loretta Edukaitis, Carl Edwards, Julian Jones, Tara 
Stook 

25 Jim Daley, Mary Jo Holland, Bruce Muchler Jr. 

26 Kim Wills, Thomas O'Connor  

27 Patricia Bohn, Rich Munson 

28 Kristen A. Demaranville 

29 David Lohman 

The new Wilkes-Barre/Scranton 
Penguins Booster Club Pin designed by 

Tom Dicton, is now on sale for only $6 



Meeting Notes: 
The August meeting opened with a moment of silent 

prayer for the late Herb Brooks. 

 WBRE Sportscaster Adam Zucker talked about 
hockey and baseball �secrets�, and told locker-room 
tales. We also learned how to transport half dozen roses 
to your 6-month anniversary dinner. 

There were 88 members at the meeting. It was 
announced 32 members will be traveling to the Booster 
Club Convention in September. 

The newsletter on the internet is Adobe Reader 4.0 
compatible. If you get block characters, you will need to 
update your program. There is a link on the site to get it 

.The autographed Sebastian Caron Bubble-Head 
Doll door prize was won by John Richman while Suzie 
Gurka took home the $65 in the 50-50. 

Hershey Broomball 

Tournament 
By Jason Patronick and Rick Wiencek

     Hershey Park Arena, known for its hockey,was the 
recent location of the invitational broomball tournament 
held on Saturday Aug. 2, 2003.  Among the teams were 
Providence, Philadelphia, Syracuse, Wilkes-Barre and of 
course Hershey. It was a round robin format with each team 
playing everyone. We were lucky enough to have the 12 
noon first game against Providence, which we played in 
Albany and lost. This time though it was very difficult to see 
up and down the ice because of the dense fog that had set in 
on the ice because of the warm humid weather.  The fog was 
so thick you couldn't even see your opponent�s goal from 
center ice.  We played very well against them. Bubba our 
goalie did the best he could trying to follow the ball through 
the fog and with some good defense we ended up in a tie.   

     With a one game break between games we were 
focusing on trying to contain Philadelphia, our next 
opponent. We had taken a good beating from them when we 
had a scrimmage with them earlier in the year, losing by 
double digits. We knew this team to be more physical and 
played them well. With a lot of defense and a few offensive 
chances we were hanging on. Near the end of the first period 
it seemed as though Philadelphia may have scored but it 
turned out to be a very good save by Bubba. Soon after that 
though things got ugly.  We received our first ever penalty, 
which was for too many men on the ice.  This was a one-
minute penalty and was served by Ed our coach.  When he 
had got back to the bench he stressed how important 
communication was and that we have to work on that.  
Philadelphia didn't score on the man advantage but soon 
after that they did scoring a few more goals they had put the 
game out of reach and handed us our first loss of the 
tournament.   

We enjoyed a much needed two-game break and an 
intermission for some ice cleaning before our next game 
against host team Hershey. Our last game was a good one 
against them with us coming out on top after losing to them 
our very first time ever playing them. This game started well 
but started to turn slightly ugly with a few penalties called 
against us. First was against Rick when he slid into the 
boards to fight the ball from the Hershey opponent when 
the whistle blew for interference of stopping play of the 
game. Another was on one of our defensemen, but even 
short handed we were still to much for Hershey scoring two 
short handed goals and adding one more even strength 
giving them a 3-0 loss.  With Aaron and Tom scoring the 

goals, good defense and great goaltending we had put 
together a great team win.   

Last was Syracuse a team we have played many 
times, lost everyone, but got better each time. They play 
a good game and are probably our best competition. 
Giving it our all we went on a mission to beat them. 
Bubba was keeping us in the game with some great 
saves through the fog. We had many chances early but it 
was evenly matched by Syracuse. Syracuse scored a goal 
late in the first period making us play even harder for a 
win. Still with some good chances in the beginning of 
the second period we could not ripple the net and had 
another goal scored against us. Finally with less than 30 
seconds to go Rick took off down the ice and smashed a 
shot that would beat Syracuse's goalie over his shoulder, 
ruining any possibility for a shut out. It was Rick's first-
ever goal and it couldn't have come at a better time.  
With 14 seconds to go we had one last shot to tie it 
however with a steal by Syracuse and a run down the 
opposite end a good battle was over and lost. 

With the tournament over for us and a loud cheer 
from our season ticket holders in the stands we headed 
into our locker room. There was a little celebration in 
the locker room after the game, with some Gatorade 
and cake made by Janet for a job well done.  We would 
finish in third place out of five teams a nice 
improvement from our last tournament in Albany.  The 
tournament was followed by a party at one of the 
Hershey player�s houses and a trip to Hershey Park the 
next day. Hey, we are getting better and we can hardly 
wait for the next season to start.  After all we aren't 
rookies any more! 
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Trip Report: 
By Chip Hanuscek

Hello again, road warriors!!! Yep, it�s August and 
time to start planning when to take your vacation from 
work or when you think you might get sick. The away 
schedule definitely has some pluses and minuses. Pluses: 
We finally get to go to New England. After four seasons 
we finally have a schedule that allows us to visit 
Portland, Springfield, and Providence along with return 
visits to Bridgeport and Hartford. We�ve got great 
Toronto dates. From what I hear many of you are 
already making plans to go on this trip. You can be sure 
that we�ll visit the Hockey Hall of Fame, Gretzky�s 
Restaurant, and Niagara Falls. With a strong American 
dollar, we should have a great price on this one. We will 
also get out to see our Big Pens play the Philadelphia 
Flyers in Pittsburgh. This will be a hockey double header 
as we will board the bus right after the NHL game in 
Pittsburgh for the short one-hour drive to Wheeling, 
W.V. and see the Nailers take on the Dayton Bombers 
in a ECHL tilt. You can choose to see either or both of 
these games on this trip. 

Along with these trips, we will make visits to our old 
friends in Hershey, Philly, Syracuse, Binghamton and 
Albany. For the gamblers in the bunch we will visit 
Foxwoods Casino while traveling form Providence to 
Binghamton. And for the shoppers, our February trip to 
Syracuse will include a visit to the Carousel Mall prior to 
the game. And how can I forget my brewpub faithful. 
With visits to Portland, Providence, Hartford, and of 
course Pittsburgh (The Church), I�m sure that we will 
find a few pubs to visit. 

Minuses: No long trips. With the divisional 
realignment the Houston/San Antonio days are gone. I 
know that many of us were looking forward to another 
flying trip to St. John or Winnipeg, maybe next year or 
playoffs. We don�t have any good dates to see Wheeling 
in either Atlantic City or Reading. We can�t go back to 
Cleveland. I know this is one of our favorite places to 
visit. And the Norfolk dates stink for the second year. A 
Virginia Beach visit would be great in late October or 
early March. 

I would like to know who might be interested in 
going to the All-Star game in Grand Rapids. I have to 
get an idea for transportation. We may go together with 
another booster club on a bus. So tell Karen ASAP if 
you are interested. Cost will be similar to last year at 
about $260 per double occupancy. We would leave early 

on Sunday, Feb 8 and return on Tuesday, Feb 10. It�s just 
something to think about.  

We will be running a family special trip to the Saturday 
Feb. 21 game in Syracuse. As in the past, youth members will 
be allowed to go on this trip for just $10 as long as an adult 
member accompanies them. So enough about the travel 
schedule, here are the trips that go on sale at this month�s 
meeting. 

 

Penguins vs. Crunch 

! Friday, Oct. 17. Depart Victoria Inns and Suites 
(Exit 175 off I-81) at 4:00 p.m. arrive in Syracuse at 
6:20.  Game at 7:30. Depart right after game. If we 
run two busses and some would like to stay to see 
our broomball team play Syracuse after the game or 
take in some of the post game festivities in 
Syracuse, one bus will leave right after the game and 
the other bus will leave after the broomball game. 
We will only do this if those on the second bus 
ALL want to stay. 

! Prices include lower level ticket, bus and tips. 
! Cost: $35 per person. $15 deposit. Balance due 

Wednesday, Oct. 8 game 
 

Penguins vs. Bears 

! Saturday, Nov. 1. Depart Victoria Inns and Suites at 
4:15 p.m. (Board bus at 4 p.m.) Game at 7 p.m. 

! Prices include lower level ticket, bus and tips. 
! Cost: $35 per person. $15 deposit. Balance due 

Saturday, Oct. 25 game 
 

Penguins vs. Portland Pirates, and 
Pens vs. Bridgeport Soundtigers 

! Saturday, Nov. 15, 2003 Depart Victoria Inns and 
Suites at 7 a.m. Arrive in Portland, Maine at approx. 
2 p.m.  Early check-in at the Holiday Inn by the 
Bay downtown walking distance to Cumberland 
County Coliseum. Many places to eat and see near 
the hotel. We may run a brewery tour to the 
Alagash Brewing Co. in the afternoon. The Pirates 
Booster Club may host us before the game. Game 
at 7 p.m. Lower level tickets to the game. Depart 
Saturday morning at 9:30 a.m. for Bridgeport. 
Arrive in Bridgeport at 1:30 p.m. Trip includes a 
pre-game meal at Roberto�s Restaurant in 

Trips continued on page 6
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Bridgeport. 
      We will depart after the game for home arriving at 
approx. midnight. 
! Prices include low-level ticket, both games, bus, 

hotel and tips. 
! Tentative Cost: Let�s Fill the Bus!!!! Single 

$164; Double: $134 per person; Triple: $124 

pp;Quad: $119 pp.  $20 deposit per person.   
! Balance due: At Oct. 29 game. 

 

Penguins vs. Springfield Falcons 

! Saturday, Nov. 29. Depart Victoria Inns and 
Suites at 1 p.m. (Board bus at 12:45.) Game at 
7:30 p.m. Return right after game and be home by 
1:30 am. Springfield Booster Club may host us 
before the game. Extra time allotted for weather. 

! Prices include low-level ticket, bus and tips. 
! Cost: $46 per person. $15 deposit. Balance due 

Nov 9 game 

 

!  

Trips from page 5

2003-2004 Wilkes Barre/Scranton 

Penguins Booster Club Trip 

Schedule 
Friday, Oct. 17 To Syracuse, up and 

back 
 
Saturday, Nov. 1 To Hershey, down and 

back 
 
Sat, Sun Nov. 15-16  Sat. To Portland ME,  

Sun. to Bridgeport, CT and return 
Sunday night 

 
Saturday, Nov. 29 To Springfield, MA up 

and back 
 
Fri., Sat, Dec. 5-6  Fri. To Providence, RI, 

Sun. To Foxwoods Casino and on to 
Binghamton, NY and return Sat. night 

 
Sat, Dec. 13  To Albany, up and 

back  
 
Sunday, Jan. 4, 2004 To Philadelphia, down 

and back 
 
Sat. & Sun., Jan. 31- Feb 1, 2004 To 

Pittsburgh . (Aftn. Game) To Wheeling, 
WV and back to Pittsburgh (Night 
Game) and return on Sunday 

 
Saturday, Feb. 21, 2004 To Syracuse, 

up and back 
 
Sat., Sun., Mon. Feb. 28 - Mar. 1, 2004

 To Toronto, Ontario, Canada with a 
stop in Niagara Falls on the way home. 

 
Sunday, Mar. 21, 2004 To Hershey, 

down and back 
 
Saturday, Apr. 10, 2004 To Hartford, 

CT. up and back 

 

Pres Thoughts from page 1

ice. Ann will have more on the date at the next meeting and 
newsletter. Also, the penguin is starting to look a bit on the 
frail side. Even though the Booster Club program list him at 
5' 11" and 195 lbs he may have to be replaced soon. We are 
going to talk about this in the upcoming meetings. We are 
looking for suggestions and ideas of what to do with this 

 

                       GO PENS !!! 

Ed Drozdowski 

Meet the Players Date 

Announced 

October 26 is the date for the 2003-2004 season Meet the 
Players Banquet. Tickets will be on sale at the September 
meeting along with more details. Make plans now to attend 
this fan must event. 
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A Walk in the Park  

by Nicole Boyle

A late night, heavy breakfast, and a few dark clouds 
could not hold the broomballers down from an eventful 
day in Hershey Park. (and I do mean eventful!!!!) Our 
convoy arrived at the park around 2:30, and faced a few 
ticket issues at the park gates which President Ed solved 
in a diplomatic fashion.  
 
Once we were all inside, we began to wander around 
aimlessly, stopping only to witness the president's 
downfall at a game of whack-a-mole. Finally, after 
meeting up with the Cooneys, our group split up and  it 
was time to go on the rides.  
 
A ride on the Wildcat proved scandalous for our 
fearless president as he was spotted and photographed 
with a nearly naked man, who shall remain nameless 
(ahem ahem marl ahem). John Cooney served up some 
scandal as well while riding the park monorail with his 
awe inspiring butterfly balloon. Park authorities 
reportedly caught Cooney in the conductor�s seat of the 
monorail, while the original ride operator cowered in 
fear. Cooney, was devastated when he was removed 
from the ride (claw marks were found at the scene on 
the windshield) and spent the rest of the day floating 
above the park with his trusty balloon. 
 
After a hearty lunch,  we went on rides such as the 
bumper cars, where we teamed up on the smallest kids 
so we looked tough, the sky ride, where we split into 
guy-girl couplets because two grown men on the sky 
ride just "isn't right," and of course the Great Bear 
because you cant go home unless you are dizzy.  
 
Despite a few heavy rain showers and unbearable heat 
and humidity it was a wonderful day. It was hard to tell 
which was better at some points, the laughter or the 
company. I for one am looking forward to our next 
group trip. 

Booster Club Website 
By Cheryl Smith

For more information on our club, be sure to visit the 
Official Booster Club Site at 
http://www.wbspenguinsboosterclub.com . You can ask to be 
added to the email list to be notified when updates are done on 
the site. Also, be sure to vote on our weekly fan polls, or 
suggest an idea for a poll. Haven't signed the guest book yet?? 
Add your name and comments on your next visit. 

Besides having a link to the electronic version of this 
newsletter, the site has photos, news and upcoming events. The 
trip schedule is always at your finger tips.  

 

Penguin Island 
Ann Novakoski

A small group showed up to trim and do some weeding on 
the island on Aug. 16. Thanks to those who came out.  There 
will be one more major cleanup on the island, which will 
include weeding, trimming back all of the perennial flowers, 
pulling the annual flowers and planting any tulips we have. This 
is will our last cleanup on the island until spring so we are 
hoping to have as many people as possible to make the work 
go fast. Plus it is always more fun when for everyone when 
there are a lot of people to help! The original date for this 
cleanup was Sep. 13, but due to the work done in August we 
will be pushing this date to Oct. 25. So bring your shovels, 
rakes, cutters, green thumbs and enthusiasm for the last 
cleanup of the year. Also if anyone would like to donate tulips 
please bring them to the September or October meeting, 
preferred colors are Red and Yellow Thanks. 

 

NEXT PENGUIN ISLAND CLEANUP 
       SATURDAY OCTOBER 25 
           8:00 A.M. 

 See you all on the island ! 
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THE UNWRITTEN 
RULES FOR TRUE 
HOCKEY FANS 

Carrie Wasilko

Players have "unwritten" rules of hockey, and so do 
TRUE HOCKEY FANS:  True hockey fans can tell who 
they are: 

!  
 Always strive to be the best fans in the 
league.  

! NEVER, NEVER heckle or boo your own 
team.  

! Treat others the way you would want to be 
treated.  

! Welcome visiting fans into your arena, you'll 
make new friends. Thank them for coming!  

! Keep your opinions to yourself....just because 
you think so-and-so sucks" doesn't mean the 
entire arena has to know it.  

! Always cheer for an injured player as he gets 
up from the ice, even for the opposing team.  

! Never say anything about the team, a player 
or a coach that you wouldn't say to their face. 

! Focus on the BAD and things will get 
WORSE...focus on the GOOD and things 
will get BETTER.  

! ALWAYS cheer LOUD for your 
team.....ENERGY in the arena means 
ENERGY for the players.  

! NEVER, NEVER single a player out. The 
TEAM wins as a TEAM and the TEAM loses 
as a TEAM.  

! WIN or LOSE, GOOD or BAD, true hockey 
fans ALWAYS stay to the very end and 
support the team NO MATTER WHAT.  

! Players and coaches KNOW who the TRUE 
fans are...................  
 

This first appeared in the January 2002 newsletter 

and with the hockey returning to the Wachovia this 

month, it does not hurt to review.  
 

Michel Therrien, our new 

coach 
From various news reports

�We have a plan,� Therrien said, �and we are going to 
make sure we follow our plan and eventually will win 
games. What is important is winning.� With this statement, 
Wilkes-Barre/Scanton was introduced to its new coach on 
July 15 at 2 p.m.. 

Therrien, 39, brings some coaching experience with 
him to Wilkes-Barre. He most recently coached the 
Montreal Canadiens for parts of three seasons (2000-
2003), leading the proud franchise to a mark of 77-77-22-
14 over a span of 190 games. Prior to that, he honed his 
coaching skills at the developmental levels. 

"I knew I was going to have to come back to the 
American League," Therrien said. "To get a chance to 
work with young, good prospects -- that was something I 
was looking for."  

Mike Yeo, Glenn Patrick's assistant for the past 31/2 
seasons, will return as Therrien's lone assistant. Yeo, 29, 
had expressed interest in the head coaching position, but 
Patrick said he was looking for someone with a little more 
experience.  

"I'm pretty realistic," Yeo said. "I don't want to say I'm 
not ready for a head coaching job, because I know I am, 
but I also know I have a lot to learn. Working with a coach 
like Michel, who's had success at every level, will be a great 
opportunity for me."  

"Yes, I've got some passion. I'm a warrior behind the 
bench," Therrien said. "I think players like that. I think 
they need to get pushed and they need to feel the guy over 
there is in the game."  

Center Toby Petersen, who spent all of last season 
with the Baby Pens, agreed that Therrien's hiring will 
certainly represent a change of pace in Wilkes-Barre.  
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1
st
 Adult Membership 

1. Name: ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Address: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________________________________________ State: ______ Zip:  __________ 

Birthday: (month/day): ____________________ Home Phone:  _________________________________ 
E-Mail Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Would you like to be a Booster Club volunteer?(Y)  (N)  circle; Are you a season ticket holder? (Y)  (N)  circle 

Would you like to receive the newsletter over the Internet rather than mail? (Y) (N) circle (If  �Y�, be sure to 

supply a valid email address) 

Youth Membership: 

(Family members under 18 years of age.  Parent or guardian MUST be an adult member) 
3. Name: _______________________________________ Birthday: (month/day) ____________________ 
4. Name: _______________________________________ Birthday: (month/day) ____________________ 

 

2
nd

 Adult Membership 

2. Name: ________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________________________________________ State: ______ Zip:  __________ 

Birthday: (month/day): ____________________ Home Phone:  _________________________________ 
E-Mail Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Would you like to be a Booster Club volunteer?(Y)  (N)  circle; Are you a season ticket holder? (Y)  (N)  circle 

Would you like to receive the newsletter over the Internet rather than mail? (Y) (N) circle (If  �Y�, be sure to 

supply a valid email address) 

Youth Membership: 

(Family members under 18 years of age.  Parent or guardian MUST be an adult member) 
5. Name: _______________________________________ Birthday: (month/day) ____________________ 
6. Name: _______________________________________ Birthday: (month/day) ____________________ 

Use another sheet for more members. 

Mail Completed Application To: 

ATTN: Membership 
W-B/S Penguins Booster Club 

PO Box 419 
Wilkes-Barre, PA 18703-0419 

Make checks payable to WBSPBC 

WBSPBC Use: 1. Member # ________     2. Member # ________ 
  Cash / Check No. ________     Cash / Check No. ________ 
  Date: __________ Amt: _________ By: ________   Date:__________ Amt. _______  By:_______ 

Wilkes-Barre/Scranton Penguins Booster Club 
Membership Application 2003-2004 Season 

Membership Fee: $10 per adult member 
Youth Memberships FREE with parent Adult Membership 

Complete the application below, and submit with payment of dues. 

Please Print 


